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Mental Health Advocacy Service 
November 15, 2014

Children’s Hospital, Board Room B
200 Henry Clay Avenue
New Orleans, LA 
10:00 am – 12:00 pm

Present:	Kevin Robshaw (Executive Director, non-voting); Kathy Cook (MHAS Attorney); Joseph Seyler (MHAS Attorney), George Daul, Martin Drell, Dudley Flanders, David Katner, Hector Linares
1) Review of minutes of August 16, 2014. The minutes from th prior MHAS Board of Trustees meeting were distributed and reviewed.  George Daul approved the minutes, Martin Drell seconded the motion and it was unanimously approved.

2) Review of Budget:  

a. Current Budget FY 2014: Kevin Robshaw discussed impending midyear budget cuts due to the state budget deficit.  Kevin Robshaw also discussed budget shortfall due to unexpected Inter Agency Transfer (IAT) requests by OFSS, including one to the Department of Human Resources for more than $45,000.  David Katner moved that Kevin Robshaw notify budget office that MHAS is under an obligation to provide legal representation and services mandated by the state constitution, legislation and court order that cannot be fulfilled without deficit spending due to the unbudgeted IATs required by their office.  George Daul seconded the motion, and it was unanimously approved.  David Katner moved that Kevin Robshaw request an itemized invoice for the more than $45,000 in IAT funds billed for human resource services.  Martin Drell seconded the motion, and it was unanimously approved.

b. Budget Request FY 2015: Kevin Robshaw reviewed budget request for FY 2015.

3) Child Advocacy Program Issues:  

a. Kevin Robshaw discussed the plan for Supreme Court oversight of child representation taking effect on January 1, 2015.

4) Annual Report: Kathy Cook reviewed the MHAS Annual Report.  David Katner moved to amend report to include all performance indicators.  Dudley Flanders seconded the motion, and it was unanimously approved.  Dudley Flanders moved to approve the amended Annual Report.  David Katner seconded the motion, and it was unanimously approved.

5)  Old Businsess:  Kevin Robshaw reminded trustees of board meeting attendance requirements

6) New Business:  David Katner led a discussion on potential fundraising ideas for MHAS.

Next meeting TBD.
